

Monthly Meeting 08/06/2024

Fort Crook Museum

ATTENDEES

Tim Glaze, Betty Stoltenberg, Peggie Bidwell, Peggi Hubbard, Steve Martinez, Arleen Earnest, John Will.

AGENDA

Called to order @ 6:55 pm.

All participated in the flag salute.

Guests: None.

Announcements: Stan Weigand passed away.

Bobby Reynolds had surgery and is doing well.

Minutes- Peggie made a motion to accept the minutes as read.

John made 2nd. Motion carries.

The Treasurer's report- Carrie was unable to attend the meeting.

Reports:

- 1. Curator's report-** An acquisition needs to be signed by the acquisition committee.
- 2. I.T. report-** Veronica would like any suggestions/help with any improvements that can be made. We may need to delete one of the calendars to stop the confusion.

- 3. Pole Barn/Ice Cream Social-** It is getting close. McArthur Farm Supply lent a squeeze and an operator. That was helpful in getting things squared up. The branding boards are in the Round Barn. Steve will use his tractor if Scott will bring in the gravel for a path to the Pole Barn.
The Ice Cream Social set up will be at 12:00. The Branding will be in the Round Barn.
- 4. Insurance-** Nothing new. The church is not an exhibit building. It may be in the future. Right now are we going to get fire insurance? We have liability insurance already. Fire insurance is very expensive, if we can even get it.
- 5. Norwegian Plaque-** Debbie has ordered the plaque. The family would like it to be outside. Tim found a great place for it.
- 6. Century Bike Ride-** It went well. It was a little chaotic, but everything got done.
- 7. Pavers-** The pavers are done! Betty already has 3 orders for the 8th order.
- 8. Fair booth/float/Anniversary dinner/window-**
Anniversary dinner; Anita is volunteering to head it up. Betty will help with everything. Peggie has already talked to Tammy. There are 15 RSVPs so far.
Window; new posters are being made.

Float; No firm ideas yet.

9. Pioneer day- Steve Kerns will contact Tim about the reenactment.

Steve has the letter for donations

We have ticket sellers for Dutch Oven cook-off.

Steve King is going to do Cowboy Poetry.

Ideas are coming together.

10. Exhibit reorganization- This project is largely finished.

11. Dispatch editor/membership- We are still looking for an editor.

12. Docents- We still need to cover a few. Stevie has been volunteering Tuesdays and is eager to learn to do it by herself.

13. Refrigerator- Some cokes exploded again. The freezer was set to way below "normal." Tim reset the temperature. We will monitor for a while.

14. Open sign- John ordered a new one on July 29.

New business-A motion to approve the electronic vote to spend \$700 on the Pat Oilar Pole Barn sign made by Arlene. Peggie made 2nd. Motion carries.

Meeting adjourned @ 8:00 pm Respectfully submitted by Peggi Hubbard